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KLT passers should submit requirements to POEA 

 
The Philippine Overseas Employment Administration is calling on remaining 

passers of the 6th Korean Language Test (KLT) to comply with documentation 

requirements to enable them to be offered jobs by Korean employers as soon 

as possible.  

 

Two months had lapsed after the KLT for Filipino jobseekers but not everyone 

out of the 2,755 applicants who passed the test has been included in the 

roster of workers in Korea’s Employment Permit System.  

 

Aside from a few medical impediments, another reason why a number of 

applicants have not been included in the roster is the delay in their 

submission of valid passports, which is part of the profile requirements for the 

workers.  

 

The POEA has already requested the DFA Consular Affairs to issue passports 

to the remaining EPS-KLT passers at their satellite office at the POEA building. 

 

The POEA advises concerned  applicants to report to the Manpower Registry 

Division at the POEA ground floor lobby for appropriate endorsement to the 

DFA passport unit.  
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